
Minutes 
PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION COUNCIL 

3:30 - Wednesday, July 14, 2010 
Tate Page Hall 238 

 
Voting Members Present:  Sam Evans, Chair.  Fred Carter, Nathan Love, Hope Marchionda, Lucy 
Maples, Kerrie McDaniel, Lisa Murley, Tony Norman (for Libby Jones),  Retta Poe, Vernon Sheeley (for 
Tammy Shaffer), Sharon Spall,  Sherry Powers (for Tadayuki Suzuki), Patti Whetstone, William Hey (for 
Sharon Whitlock) Advisory Members Present

 

:  Ellen Gott   Guests:  Sarah Kessler, Bud Schlinker (Dept. 
Head) 

Dr. Evans called the meeting to order.  The Minutes from the May 12, 2010, meeting were approved as 
they appeared on the web.  (Poe/Carter motion to approve/second.) 
 
New Business 
 

 
Office of Teacher Services-CEBS 

 ▪Presentation of Candidates Completing Requirements for Admission to the Professional Education Unit 
May 13, 2010 to July 14, 2010.  There was a Carter/Maples motion to approve/second.  Fred Carter 
presented.  The motion passed. 
 
▪Student Teacher Candidates for Fall 2010 
There was a Spall/Whetstone motion to approve/second.  Fred Carter presented The motion passed. 
 

 
From the College of Education and Behavioral Sciences – Dean’s Office 

1. Revise a program – graduate level non-degree certification-only programs 
There was a Poe/Whetstone motion to approve/second.  Retta Poe presented.  The motion 
passed. 

2. Create a Certification Policy – Policy on Recommending Teacher Certification based on 
Proficiency Evaluation 
There was a Poe/Love motion to approve/second.  Retta Poe presented.  The motion 
passed. 

 
Other Business  
 
 ▪Dismissal of student from the BS Program in Elementary Education 
 
Dr. Evans brought before the Council a situation regarding a student (MH) who misrepresented 
him/herself.   This student was offered the chance to appeal but declined.  After some discussion the 
Council realized this situation was serious enough to warrant dismissal from the BS Program in 
Elementary Education. There was a Carter/Whetstone motion/second to dismiss this student.  The motion 
passed. 
 
Tony Norman gave an NCATE update.  Everything is running smoothly. 
 
Sam Evans announced that there may be a change in admission requirements to teacher education across 
the state and that graduate level programs leading to initial certification may become more stringent with 
their gpa’s/gre’s. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:10 
             
       Susan Krisher, Secretary 
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